
Village of Third Lake 

Lakes Commission 
October 28, 2019 @ 7:00 p.m. 

Minutes 

 

1. Chairman Morthorst called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 

2. Present:  Mike Delacluyse, Kure, Rohrer, Hillstrom 

Absent:  Matt Delacluyse, Kortenkamp 

Also Present:  Deputy Clerk Smith, Butch Buckley, Rick Nasatir, Guy Hagen, Gail 
Hagen, Robin Edwards, Bryce Edwards, Sinead Carus, Mary Carus 
 

3. Approval of Minutes August 26, 2019 

Motion by Kure seconded by Mike Delacluyse to approve the minutes of the 
August 26, 2019 Lakes Commission meeting. 
 
Voice Vote:  All Ayes, No Nays   MOTION CARRIED 

4. Discussion 

A. Artificial Fish Structures 

Discussion: The application and rules for fish cribs were presented with the following 
exceptions and additions.  Depth of fish crib should be 12 feet from top of the crib to 
the water level.  The water level is determined by the level of water at the top of the 
dam.  GPS location of the fish crib should be made public and posted on website.  
One application is required for each fish crib.  If the fish crib is to be placed on 
private property, the consent of the property owner is required. 

 
Motion by Rohrer, seconded by Kure to recommend to the board to approve the 
application process and rules for fish cribs in Third Lake and Druce Lake. 
 
Voice Vote:  All Ayes, No Nays   MOTION CARRIED 



 
 

B. Boat Launch Keys  

- Chairman Morthorst suggested that keys must be purchased at same time a boat 
sticker.   

- Need to research less expensive locks 
- All locks keyed the same would provide easy accessibility for emergency vehicles 
- Locks need to be maintained so they work properly 

 
C. DRWW Update 

Chairman Morthorst explained the watershed to the guests in attendance and gave 
update on the DRWW meetings the he attended. 
 

D. Carp Harvesting Results – Hillstrom reported that a total of 17 carp were 
harvested approximately 2 weeks ago.  West shore residents would like to be 
notified when carp harvesting is scheduled. 

 

E. Hydrilla Contamination in Libertyville pond 

Chairman Morthorst reported that a pond in Libertyville was contaminated with 
a highly invasive weed and will cost a significant amount of money to remove in 
order to prevent spreading into the watershed.  The contamination was suspected 
to come from someone dumping either an aquarium or a water garden.   
 

5. Open to the Floor 

Rick Nasatir questioned the level of the dam.  Butch Buckley explained dam is at 
same level as previous dam and debris in the old carp fence was causing the lake to 
be higher than normal. 
 
Several committee members were concerned with silt load in lake.  Chairman 
Morthorst should receive results and will report. 
 
In response to questions from west shore residents, Chairman Morthorst reported 
that Clarke surveys the entire lake for invasive weeds and Third Lake did not need 
treatment this year.  West shore would like to be notified if treatment is needed so 
that they can treat at same time. 



   

6. Adjournment 

Motion by Kure, seconded by Hillstrom to adjourn the meeting at 8:14 p.m. 

Voice Vote:  All Ayes, No Nays   MOTION CARRIED 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Michelle Smith 

 


